
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

 

Each year I am given two weeks to reflect, to think, to be, to pray, to wonder and to imagine.  These times are 
critical for me to recharge and to get beyond the day-to-day.  During these weeks I have the chance to remind 
myself that as important as all of the work that goes with being a Pastor, so too is the opportunity for me to 
reconnect to God, my faith and my calling. 

 

At the end of September, I am going to have the chance to do that in a unique way and it involves darkness, 
solitude and silence.  I will be going by myself to a small, rustic cabin at the Mohawk Trail State Forest near 
Savoy.  There for five nights, I will simply be and while I am a bit nervous about it, I think it is going to be 
incredibly helpful. 

Darkness, Solitude, Silence 

 

Barbara Brown Taylor wrote in her book Learning to Walk in the Darkness wisely cautions that sometimes we 
are too afraid of the dark both literally and figuratively.  From our youngest days we have been taught as 
individuals and churches to throw on the lights as bright as we can whenever darkness or shadow approaches.  
So I will be going out into the darkness of the woods to dwell a bit, to inhabit, to explore the darkness both out 
there and inside too. 

 

Being a Pastor, a husband and a father are inherently relational 
activities.   I love the sense of connection, communication and 
sharing that come with all of it.  And yet, it sometimes can take 
over.  It can be easy to lose a bit of yourself in all of the 
sharing, giving and being together.  I am an extrovert (although 
that might be shifting a bit) and so my natural inclination is to 
seek out others even if that is not exactly what I need.  So I will 
be going out to the edges of a great forest to be alone with my 
God and with my thoughts. 

 

A recent program on NPR out of New York reported research 
that we live in a culture dominated by noise.  It claimed that 
one of the most anxiety producing things for modern creatures 
like us is profound silence for in it there is no distraction and 
we are left with the noise of our minds.  Silence though can 
also allow those things that need to surface to find the space to 
do so.  So I will be going out to find the profound silence of the woods and honor whatever comes to the 
surface. 

 

I am grateful to this church and to my husband to have the chance to do this and I look forward to sharing 
what happens out there in the darkness, solitude and silence.   

 

Peace, 

 

Brent 



Our Shared Life Together 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
  
 

 HAPPY SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 

 

September 1   Nick Pohl 

    Mary Hart 

September 2   Margot Wise 

    Allison Tracy 

September 3 Cathy Schane-Lydon 

September 5   Cindy Brown 

                          Sara Zanin 

September 6   Jackie Hawkins 

September 7  Les Freeman III 

 David Schneider 

September 10  John Frelinghuysen 

                          Lee Dixon 

September 11   Mark Bachman 

September 14  Michael Rebic  

September 15 Bob Doerr 

September 23   Patty Fadding 

September 25 Shirley Blanchard 

September 26 Christopher Slocombe  

September 27   Lois Hall 

                           Linda Frelinghuysen 

    John McKinstry 

September 28   Tracy Schneyer 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE  

FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

  

Bill Holmes, Lenox, 

Jackie and David Hawkins, Stockbridge 

Don Paine, W. Stockbridge  

Betsey McKearnan, Stockbridge 

Jen Germain, Stockbridge  

Susan Moyle Lynch, Lenox  

Brian Bishop, Adams  

A note about our Prayer Ministry: 

This is a place that cares deeply about prayer.  

Each Sunday we name our Joys and Concerns 

and share them with one another.  Each 

Wednesday in Morning Prayer we honor and 

remember them.  We are currently working 

on a way to share those prayer concerns more 

quickly and to consider how they might find a 

place in a monthly publication like this one.   

If you have ideas, please give the office a 

call!  Thank you for your love, care and  

prayers for our common life. 

 

Thank You 

Thank you to the Fitzpatrick family and the mailroom crew at Country Curtains for mailing out our 

Newsletter each month.  A GREAT BIG thank you to the ladies at Riverbrook and to all my helpers.  I 

truly appreciate all your hard work.                                                              ~ Nancy 



 News From Boards And Committees 
   

Deacons  
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.ŜǊƪǎƘƛǊŜ IƻƳŜ /ƻƳǇŀƴƛƻƴ 
 

!ƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ōŀǎŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ άtǊŀƛǊƛŜ IƻƳŜ /ƻƳǇŀƴƛƻƴέ ŦƻǊƳǳƭŀΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƎǳŜǎǘǎ όŎƭŀǎǎƛŎŀƭΣ ǇƻǇκŦƻƭƪ     
ŀƴŘ ƎƻǎǇŜƭύΣ ǊŀŘƛƻ ǇƭŀȅǎΣ ǎǘƻǊȅǘŜƭƭƛƴƎΣ όŦŀƪŜύ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜƳŜƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ άƴŜǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ [ŀƪŜ aŀƘƪŜŜƴŀŎΣ Ƴȅ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻǿƴΦέ Iƻǎǘ ŀƴŘ 
ƘŜŀŘ ǿǊƛǘŜǊ 5ŀǾƛŘ !ƴŘŜǊŜƎƎ ǿƛƭƭ ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎΣ ŀŎǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƻŦ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘ 

ŎƭŜŀƴ ŦǳƴΦ 

 

Lƴ ŎƻƴƧǳƴŎǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ  
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tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ŎƘŜŦǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƳŀǘŜǳǊǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƘƻ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΣ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ǇƛŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƧǳŘƎŜŘΦ 

{ƭƛŎŜǎ ƻŦ ǇƛŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿΦ  

 

²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƴƻƴ-ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ {ƻ ƳŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀƴ 
ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ƪƴƻǿƴΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀǎ ŀ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ 
ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǝǊŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ Ŏŀƴ ŦŜŜƭ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊǘƘȅ ŜũƻǊǘΦ !ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ϸнр ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΣ 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǳƴŘŜǊ мн ŦǊŜŜΦ όLŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǝŎƪŜǘ ǇǊƛŎŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƻƘƛōƛǝǾŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ōǳŘƎŜǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ .ǊŜƴǘ ƻǊ 5ŀǾƛŘ !ƴŘŜǊŜƎƎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 
ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜ ŀ άǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇΦέύ  

 

tŜǊŦƻǊƳŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ ǎƻ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ Ŏƻǎǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƳƛƴƛƳŀƭΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ 
ǳƴŘŜǊǿǊƛǘŜǊǎ ǎƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ Ŏŀƴ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ǳƴŘŜǊǿǊƛǘŜǊ ƛƴ 

ǇǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿΦ  

 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘŜŎƘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǘ-ǳǇ ŜǘŎΦ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŜ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀǾƛŘ !ƴŘŜǊŜƎƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ƻǊ tŀǧȅ {ǘǊŀǳŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŜ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘΦ  
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Moderator 
 
VISION WORK GROUP UPDATE 

  The Vision Work Group (VWG) has been actively working this summer to prepare for you, a rough 
draft document for congregational consideration and approval this fall. We have sought input in many ways 
for the development of this document, including after church meetings for congregational input, individually 
offered input from church members, readings, group discussion, reflection and prayer. It has been a busy 
summer. 

 

 To provide some overview, we have reviewed current church work in its full range of activities from 
worship, to formation, and mission, (our fruits), and looked at our history over the past 290 plus years for a 
sense of how this church started, ( our roots),  who we have been and how we have changed over time.  We 
have done this to gain a  perspective about UCC First Stockbridgeôs unique characteristics, gifts, talents and 
voice in the community and larger world. This has been done with the hope of a better understanding of who 
God has called us to be and a vision for this time and for the future 

 

  The other evening the VWG visited the Mission House and received an after hours tour of the house, 
generously provided, courtesy of  The Trustees, formerly known as The Trustees of Reservations. The purpose 
of the visit was to review where and how John Sergeant lived, a founding church member, for a sense of his 
missionary work here in the early 18th century to the Native Americans. Although a good deal of interesting 
information is presented about the house itself, itôs structure and  layout, its colonial furnishings  and 
restoration, very little is presented about John Sergeant himself. There was no mention of his work as a 
missionary, his struggles or challenges in his day to day work within the early settlement, no mention of his 
relationship to the UCC, First Stockbridge. He was a voice in the wilderness and yet we know that Sergeantôs 
work had a long lasting, change effect upon the community. The life he led certainly changed him as well as 
the community around him. This is true for his work with the Indian tribe that still maintains communication 
with the church today, and for the establishment of the church itself. While the story of his lifeôs work may not 
be readily evident in the Mission House Tour, his attention and response to Godôs vision at the time, remains 
in evidence through this church today. 

 

  We now live in a different time with different challenges and opportunities than John Sergeant. 
Whether one is  a member of this church, the local community or the wider world there are new problems and 
issues that concern us all. The VWG is meeting with a sense of openness to change, to see and hear what 
Godôs vision for this church is in this time. It cannot be understated that there are so many good things 
happening in the church and through this church.  It is also true that while we may be doing well, there is 
always the opportunity to do better, and fulfill whatever God is calling us to be greater in. John Sergeant has 
provided us one good example of what listening and following a vision can do. 
 

 

Service League 
 

Thanks to everyone who worked, contributed, and shopped at the Summer Fair!  We netted almost $1500, 
which will go to mission projects at home and abroad.  Thank you!  Next stop:  Holly Fair, December 3rd.  It 
will be here before you know it! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Christian Education 
 
Sharing Our Faith 

 

During a meeting of the Glorify series, we had an important discussion about sharing our faith. A couple of 
members in the group expressed a reticence to share their faith with non-Christians. One member stated that 
he wonders if he allows tolerance and sensitivity to serve as a cover for cowardice and insecurity. Some 
voiced the concern that they did not have the right words or understanding to share their faith. This got me 
thinking. What gets in the way of us sharing our faith with others? Do we lack the knowledge? Are we afraid 
of being judged? Alternatively, are we afraid of being viewed as judgmental or impolite? Emily Heath in 
Glorify argues that progressive Christians are very apt at describing what they don't believe. We're not like 
those types of Christians. (As someone who used to be one of those kind of Christians, I worry progressive 
Christians sometimes unfairly stereotype evangelical Christians as if they are all intolerant and 
prejudicial). However, this puts the mainline church in a precarious spot. What exactly do we believe and 
what gets in the way of being bold about our faith? Do we need to have a group dedicated to thinking about 
these questions? I wonder what it would be like if we had a class dedicated to just that. There's nothing more 
powerful than hearing someone's testimony of their faith. Perhaps, we need to get better at sharing our faith 
narratives with another and thinking about how to describe our beliefs in readily expressible and meaningful 
everyday language.  

 

Best, 

Jeremy  

  

Music Committee 

 

Want to know more about our Music Board members? Our two newest members are Steve Hassmer and 
Stephanie Bradford. 

 

Steve has been a member of this church for three years and comes to the Music committee after having 
served on the Growth and Fellowship committee. He is used to singing on Sundays having sung in the choir 
while his father served as a United Methodist pastor in Virginia. He holds a Bachelors Degree in Music 
Education from James Madison University and has performed professionally in 48 states and on the high seas 
on cruise ships. He is excited to ñbegin his roleò on the music committee and contribute his perspective and 
strengths to the incredible music program here. 

 

Stephanie became a member of the church almost 30 years ago. She has served two six-year terms on the 
Trustees and one term on Mission & Action. She loves to sing in the privacy of her car or the shower where 
being slightly off key is never a problem! 

 

We are excited to have both Steve and Stephanie join us! 

 

The current members of the Music Board are: Patty Strauch, Chair; Stephanie Bradford; Senta Brodeur; Mary 
Jo Erickson; Steve Hassmer; Joan Kopperl; Morgan Middlebrook; and Nellie Rustick. Along with our Music 
Minister, Cathy Schane-Lydon, we all love to talk with you about music!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Trustees 
 

Fund Drive for Memorial Garden a Great Success 

 

It is with great pleasure that we announce that the fund drive to build a Memorial Garden at the church has 
exceeded its $32,000 goal.  As of August 15, pledges and cash gifts of $36,775 have been received.  
Generous thanks are due all those who supported the project. 

 

For those of you who havenôt participated, we still need your help.  As you know, the church every year 
operates on a very tight budget.  To maintain a pristine Memorial Garden weôll need a fund to provide for 
annual maintenance.  Any gifts received over and above our construction costs will be placed in a perpetual 
care fund to assure the future appeal of the garden. 

 

Ground breaking for the garden will be this fall.  Local landscape contractor Tom Farley will excavate the old 
soil and will add high quality planting medium.  The wrought iron fence which will surround the garden is on 
order.  The Trustees are in the process of selecting a painting contractor to caulk and paint the trim and 
windows on adjacent areas of the church.  The garden planting will not be sufficiently mature to permit 
internment of ashes until next spring.  

 

Growth and Fellowship 
  

NEW AND IMPROVED Coffee Hour Host Instructions have been trimmed down and made more user 
friendly! They will be emailed to you whenever you sign up to help out at coffee hour. Does the church have 
your current email address? If not please email it to: nwilcox@stockbridgeucc.org. 

 

ALSO: There is a new Pink Binder next to the coffee maker with this and additional info for your 
convenience. 

 

Fellowship Tip:  Say hello to someone you donôt yet know at the start of coffee hour, then mingle away with 
your regular buddies.  

   
Volunteering Made Easy 

 

Sign up online to volunteer for nursery, greeter and coffee hour hosts by visiting the church website at 
www.stockbridgeucc.org and click on Sign-up Central.  It's quick and easy and greatly appreciated.  You can 
also always sign-up in the J.E. room.  Thank you so much.   If you would like to host coffee hour but need a 
partner, Growth & Fellowship can help.  Contact Diane Fogarty @ fowgsken@verizon.net or 298-0041. 

    

Mission and Action    

 

Walk to Prevent Homelessness Challenge 
  

Construct, Inc. will have their annual Walk to Prevent Homelessness on Sunday, September 25th at 12:30 
p.m.   Mission and Action will be asking for your support not only with donations but with creating a church 
walking group of at least 24 people for September 25th.     Mission and Action will match up to the first 
$1000 raised from your donations.  All donations are tax deductible and should be made out to the church 
with the memo Construct/Walk.  For the next three weeks we will have a registration table in the JE Room.  
Casey Jones will be the lead coordinator for this event.  Please give generously...we donated nearly $3000 
last year and hope to increase our donation this year. 
 

 

 

 

mailto:nwilcox@stockbridgeucc.org
http://www.stockbridgeucc.org
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Events & Happenings 
 

WALK 2016 
WALK THIS WAY 

TO PREVENT HOMELESSNESS 

JOIN CONSTRUCTôS 28TH ANNUAL WALK 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2016 

12:30 PM 
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DŜƴƴŀǊƛ tƭǳƳōƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ IŜŀǝƴƎ 

 
 

Dear Women of First United Church of Stockbridge, 

 

I would like to invite you to be part of a women's Bible study called 
"Come to the Waters" produced by the Presbyterian Women's 
magazine, Horizons.   Each lesson includes one or more Bible 
passages that deal with water; each also focuses on a theological 
theme or issue. 

 

Join me in my home, 1606 State Road, Richmond MA 01254 (on 
Route 41, close to Richmond Town Hall), on Saturday mornings 9-
10am, beginning Sept. 17—Nov. 18, for this nine week study. 

 

I'll serve coffee and tea and some lite breakfast foods. 

 

The guide booklets are $8.00 each.  I'll need to know if you're coming so that I can order the booklets.  Please 
send an email to me,  Marjorie_Elinor@yahoo.com or call me at 914-319-8204.  You can also let me know in 
person at church! 

 

I really hope you can make it! 

 

Peace and joy,   

 

Marjorie Elinor Dix 

mailto:Marjorie_Elinor@yahoo.com
http://constructinc.org/constructinc/wp-content/uploads/2014/08/walk-1-pic.jpg
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwigs-65s9XOAhWBOSYKHfj3A8UQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Fclip-art-bible-study-fellowship-cliparts%2F&bvm=bv.129759880,d.dmo&psig=AFQjCNG2EqItz3H9jp1T


 

Worship Notes for September: 
 

 
Sunday September 4 

As part of worship, we will bless all those who are 

teaching, learning or working in our educational system.  

If you are heading back to school in any role, please 

bring something with you related to your role that we 

might bless it during worship 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday September 11 

Sunday School will kick off and the Choir will return!  Families are invited to 

arrive a little early on Sunday and go straight to Sunday School with their 

little ones to get checked in and ready.  The children will start in Sunday 

School and then join the congregation for worship.  Choir will begin their 

rehearsals on Thursday night and will be on hand to help lead worship. 

 

 

 

Sunday September 11 

On the 15th Anniversary of the tragic events of 9/11 we will pause to 

remember.  We will honor the loss of life, we will mourn the way our 

world has changed and then as people of faith we will lean into hope.  

Our worship will be grounded in the truth of what was, what is and 

Godôs unending arc toward goodness.  Be with us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  Our Life in Pictures 
 

  






